
 

January 30, 2017 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Troy Waymaster, Chairperson 

House Committee on Appropriations 

Statehouse, Room 111-N 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Waymaster: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2144 by House Committee on Appropriations 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2144 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2144 would require that beginning January 1, 2017, any classified state employee 

who voluntarily transfers to the unclassified service would be prohibited from being rehired or 

transferred to a position in the classified service within the same agency. 

 

 The Department of Administration indicates that the bill would not have a fiscal effect on 

most agencies.  The Department notes, however, there are some agencies that are statutorily 

required to fill certain positions in the classified service and may be restricted from filling the 

positions with qualified internal applicants. 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

 

 

cc: Colleen Becker, Department of Administration  


